
 

 

City of Wright City 

Special Board of Aldermen Meting 

Tuesday, April 1, 2025 

City Hall, 636 Westwoods Road 

 

Mayor, Michelle Heiliger called the meeting to order at 5:30 p.m. in the conference room of the 

City Hall, 636 Westwoods Road, Wright City, Missouri.  

Roll Call 

City Clerk Abbie Ogborn called the roll with Alderman Kim Arbuthnot, Alderman Karey Owens, 

Alderman Ramiz Hakim via Zoom, Alderman Don Andrews, and Mayor Michelle Heiliger 

present. City Staff present was City Clerk Abbie Ogborn, Director of Public Works Kyle 

Roettger via zoom (5:30 p.m. – 5:37 p.m.) and Parks Director Stuart Bruning (5:30 p.m. – 5:37 

p.m.) 

Vote to Enter Closed Session 

Alderman Owens moved to enter closed session at 5:30 p.m. Alderman Arbuthnot seconded the 

motion and roll call was taken with the following vote: 

Alderman Hakim Yea  Alderman Arbuthnot Yea 

 Alderman Andrews Yea  Alderman Owens Yea 

The motion was approved 4-0. 

 

Vote to Exit Closed Session 

Alderman Owens moved to leave closed session at 5:37 p.m. Alderman Arbuthnot seconded the 

motion and roll call was taken with the following vote: 

Alderman Hakim Yea  Alderman Arbuthnot Yea 

 Alderman Andrews Yea  Alderman Owens Yea 

The motion was approved 4-0. 

 

Roelker Road Engineering Concept Plans 

 

Cochran Engineering provided a concept plan and proposal earlier in the afternoon for the 

creation of preliminary and construction plans for the widening of Roelker Road along the front 

of the High School. After discussion, Alderman Owens moved to accept the proposal in the 

amount of $40,850.00. Alderman Hakim seconded the motion and the voice vote was as follows: 

 Alderman Hakim Yea  Alderman Owens Yea  

 Alderman Andrews Yea  Alderman Arbuthnot Yea 

The motion was approved 4-0. 

 

A second proposal was provided for the installation of a box culvert underneath Roelker Road 

for Peruque Creek in the amount of $32,500.00. The Board decided not to entertain the proposal 

at this time.  

 

Alderman Andrews suggested the use of petromat’s for the Roelker Road overlay project.  

 



 

 

Discussion was held on overweight trucks and the need to enforce the ordinance.  

 

Discussion was held on the east-west road along the new high school property off Roelker Road. 

Alderman Andrews will send an email to Jeff Niemeyer with MoDOT requesting a list of the 

requirements needed to make that a full access road.  

Adjournment 

 

Alderman Owens moved to adjourn the meeting at 6:08 p.m. Alderman Arbuthnot seconded the 

motion and voice vote was as follows: 

Alderman Owens Yea  Alderman Arbuthnot Yea 

 Alderman Andrews Yea  Alderman Hakim Yea 

The motion was approved 4-0. 

 

Approved: ____________________________  Date: _____________________ 

 

 

Attested: _____________________________ 

 

 

 

 


